

BRONINGTON VOLUNTARY AIDED PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

8TH JULY 2022



We had a lovely afternoon on Tuesday to say a big "Thank you" to Mr Edward Wardle for his 36 years as Governor at our school. He was presented with a picture which had been painted by local artist and good friend of the school Mrs Ruth Roberts. Exheadteachers Mr Brian Felstead and Mr Walker attended and many. Other retired staff and past pupils. I have received lots of positive comments about the way the children sang and about the way they sat still for so long.

Visit to Fenns Moss Woods.

The arrangements for this visit have changed, it was complicated and many parents were struggling to be able to help. We have booked a coach instead. If you have sent in the permission slip for the trip, I will assume we have your permission for your child to travel on the coach – you don't need to do anything else. If you really wish to transport your child and join us – that's fine too. If we don't receive permission for your child to go to Fenns Moss Woods, then they will stay at school with Mrs Birkinshaw. If you would like to help towards the cost of transport, the cost per child is £3.00.



NEWS FROM BUMBLEBEES



Bumblebees are now taking children from 18 months old. From September our opening times are changing and we will be open 8am-5:30pm.

Children can go to Breakfast Club in school from
 8am-9am, Bumblebees 9am-3:30pm and After
 School Club 3:30pm-5:30pm.

Last week we had a visit from Shropshire Wildlife Trust to talk to the children about our local Whixhall mosses. We learnt about the mosses and all the local wildlife that we would find. There were plenty of activities for the children to get involved in, and we

Ethical, informed citizens

Ambitious, capable learners

Enterprising, creative contributors

Healthy, confident individuals

Contact: 01948 780283

Email: mailbox@bronington-pri.wrexham.sch.uk



also planted a pumpkin seed. We had so much fun, even if it did rain a little. Thank you very much for visiting us Jenny and Pete.



Class 1 had a delicious banquet to celebrate the Queen's Jubilee and the end of their topic for this term. Just look at their beautiful crowns!





NEWS FROM FoBS

The Friends of Bronington School (FoBS) will be running a 100 Club next year to raise money for the school. Watch this space!

Family Quiz/Pimms and puddings with Mr Brian Felstead: Friday October 7th. 6.00pm Thursday October 20th Class 1 and Bumblebees—BAKE OFF! More details to follow.

FoBS AGM Wednesday 14th September 3.30pm at the school. All welcome.

BRONINGTON'S BIG DAY OUT—our Summer Fair is booked for Saturday July 1st 2023!

There will be a Coffee Morning, organised by Bronington Community Council in aid of Nightingale House, in the Community Room tomorrow, Saturday 9th July, from 10.30am. All welcome.

Ethical, informed citizens

Healthy, confident individuals

Ambitious, capable learners

Enterprising, creative contributors

Website: www.broningtonvapschool.org

Contact: 01948 780283

Email: mailbox@bronington-pri.wrexham.sch.uk



Dates to take us to the end of term

4th July – we will be welcoming some new and past students to school to complete their work experience.

Tuesday 5th July 2.30 pm – thanksgiving service for Mr Edward Waedle Wednesday 13th July – Class 3 performance – including year 6 leavers' presentations.

Thursday 14th July – Pupil progress reports issued to parents

Monday 18th July – school talent show – pupils only! (they may need to bring equipment or costumes for this!)

19th July School breaks up for the summer

School training dates for next academic year

Thursday 1st September 2022
Friday 2nd September 2022
Thursday 22nd December 2022
Friday 23rd December 2022
Monday 17th April 2023

Ethical, informed citizens

Ambitious, capable learners

Healthy, confident individuals Enterprising, creative contributors





Website: www.broningtonvapschool.org